June Reeves PTA Notes

6/4/2025 | 6:00 p.m. | Reeves Middle School Room 120 | Zoom

In attendance: Joellen Wilhelm, Terry Vanderpham, Mary Herrick, Karen Zarate, Matthew Kaphan, Meagan Latimer, Monica Taylor, Alysha Myers

Terry called meeting to order 6:00 p.m.

Fundraising Report:

- Broho fundraiser was held. We don't know how much we received yet.
- Mary plans to look at fundraising events and focus on the ones that made the most money and make decisions about where to cut next year.
- Carnival: going great! Kudo to Mary! The carnival will have twenty games we still need twenty more volunteer. We are promoting to high schoolers and any that volunteer will be "paid" in tokens. If we don't have enough volunteers, we may also ask volunteers to stay for longer shifts. We have added water balloons.
- Question: What should we do with the money collected after? Per Matthew, hold on or deposit directly to WSECU, or contact Matthew and he'll deposit.
- So far we have spent \$1000 and brought in almost \$3K through sponsors and pre-orders.
- We'll cut off pre-orders on Friday at 4 p.m.

President's Report:

Joellen nominated Terry Vanderpham as Vice President, Meagan Latimer as Secretary, Matthew Kapham as Treasurer and Joellen Wilhelm as President and moved that membership approve the list. Mary seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Other chair positions will not need elections. Heidi will serve as Staff Appreciation Chair next year, and Mary will also remain Fundraising Chair. We'll need to fill Membership, Board Liaison, and 8th Grade Activity chairs.

Vice President's Report:

- The penny wars are complete! We made \$168.29. Membership recommended that we do this event again, but earlier in year (for comparison, Madison made \$1000). Kids enjoyed the penny wars but only a few participated.
- Terry will meet with Mr. Gunther to discuss providing concessions at home games next year.

Treasurer's Report:

- It's been a strong year! We have added about one thousand dollars to funds compared to last year. The 8th grade celebration in the black, and the carnival is also about \$1600 in the black.
- Matthew has paid the PTA state charges, and re-registered with Secretary of State as a charity.
- Reeves PTA is considering moving to Oly Fed for our banking. The only holdup is coin counter, which can by resolved by Matthew depositing them regularly. Matthew moved to move our banking account to Oly Fed. Joellen seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

Secretary Report:

- Alyha presented May minutes for review and adoption. Terry moved to adopt the minutes as presented, and Matthe seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

8th grade Activity Chair Report:

Planning is going well! One hundred and twenty clues are ready for the scavenger hunt.
Two teachers will be on bikes riding around helping teams. Monica shared the schedule of events, which will be emailed out to sponsors, volunteers and parents. Kudos to Monica for coordinating an amazing event!

Board Liaison: no report. In July, candidates will host an event at OFS.

Admin Report: We are in the final countdown! Next week is the last full week of school. Chromebooks will be turned in, and the cutoff day for any work is 6/13. Friday is also locker cleanout, and kids won't need to bring anything to school Monday or Tuesday. There will be all-school lunches both Fridays plus Monday, outisde. Activities include yearbook signings, plus rewards activities. Tuesday will be the 8th grade celebration, parents will bring in food. 6th & 7th will attend mini periods then everyone will attend an all-school dance. There are a few positions open but not filled, and are frozen until involuntary teacher placements happen. Music and 8th grade math positions will be posted, both incumbents are reapplying. Tomorrow is the school board meeting. Elementary is projected to be down even though reeves enrollment is going up. Stay tuned tomorrow, they will likely discuss school closures again.

Meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m.